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CHINESE WAR MEMORIAL MEDAL  American military personnel who served in the China Theater from 7 December 1941 until 29 September 1945 are eligible for a Chinese War Memorial medal issued by the Republic of China.  Only a limited number of these medals remain and they will be distributed to eligible recipients on a first-come, first-serve basis.  To obtain send a letter and a copy of your DD-214, CSC, or other proof of service to Director, Major General of Services Coordination Division of Taipei Economic & Cultural Representative Office, 4201 Wisconsin Ave., Washington, D.C. 20016. 

MILITARY, CIVILIAN FEDS CAN BUY NEW LONG-TERM CARE INSURANCE  A new program starting later this month will offer long-term care insurance to military and civilian federal employees and their families.

The federal Office of Personnel Management has contracted with John Hancock and MetLife insurance companies to provide this additional benefit for all federal employees

and retirees.

The insurance program is designed to cover expenses associated with long-term medical care in a nursing home or in the patient's home. Federal employees will be able to

purchase the insurance for themselves or their families, including parents. Federal retirees are entitled to enroll only themselves and their spouses in the program, according to information on the program's Internet home page, www.opm.gov/insure/ltc.

An early enrollment period from March 25 to May 15 has begun, followed by an open-enrollment season beginning July 1. Applicants may be required to answer health-related

questions, provide medical records or be interviewed personally to be eligible for the insurance.

Program managers haven't announced premiums yet, but rates will vary based on amount of coverage, type of inflation protection chosen and current age of the person being

covered. Officials plan to include a rate calculator on the Web site by the time the early enrollment period starts.

Service members and federal civilian workers initially might think they needn't worry about long-term care insurance, but perhaps they should, officials said.  Medicare, TRICARE and the Federal Employees Health Benefits Program are not designed to cover long-term care, they noted.

The usual practice in similar civilian programs is the younger and healthier the beneficiary at enrollment, the lower the premiums. That should also be true in the federal version, said Frank Titus, OPM assistant director for long-term care.

Federal officials emphasized the government pays no part of the premiums or benefits.
LONG TERM CARE OVERSEAS  Federal retirees (including Uniformed Services) residing abroad can apply for the Long Term Care [LTC]  insurance program. They have 

to pass the full underwriting just like any other retiree. And if they do, they will have the coverage.  What is different is that if they ever need to claim benefits, the structure of the benefits will be different abroad than if they lived in the U.S. Details on this have not been completely worked out yet. But it will likely be something like availability of 

benefits simply as cash benefits, not reimbursement for services rendered, and the amount of benefits paid in cash will likely be less than the benefits would have been reimbursed. For example, if you had a $100 per day policy, you might get $50 in cash instead of $100 toward paying your actual cost of the services.  As details are finalized they will be Updated at www.opm.gov/insure/ltc. Sign-up to receive bulletins and information started in FEB 02 and can be accomplished at www.ltcfeds.com
NUMBERS FOR CONTACTING THE VA

1. VA BENEFITS:  1-800-827-1000    FOR INFORMATION ABOUT : EDUCATION, HOME LOAN, MEDICAL CARE, BURIAL, LIFE INSURANCE AND SEXUAL TRAUMA.

2. LIFE INSURANCE:  1-800-669-8477

3.  EDUCATION (GI BILL): 1-888-442-4551

4.  HEALTH CARE BENEFITS: 1-800-877-222-8387

5.  INCOME VERIFICATION AND MEANS TESTING: 1-800-929-8387

6.  MAMMOGRAPHY HELPLINE: 1-888-492-7844

7.  GULF WAR/AGENT ORANGE HELPLINE: 1-800-749-8387

8.  STATUS OF HEADSTONES AND MARKERS: 1800-697-6947

9.  TELECOMMUNICATIONS DEVICE FOR THE DEAF (TDD): 1-800-829-4833

10. FOR HEALTH CARE SERVICES, CONTACT YOUR NEAREST VA MEDICAL FACILITY.

TO LOCATE THE NEAREST VA MEDICAL FACILITY, GO ONLINE TO 

http://www.va.gov/sta/guide/division.asp?divisionld=1

11. CHAMPVA:

BY E-MAIL:   hac.ing@med.va.gov

BY PHONE:  1-800-733-8387

BY FAX:        1-303-331-7804

BY MAIL:    VA HEALTH ADMINISTRATION CENTER

                      CHAMPVA

                      PO BOX 65023

                      DENVER, CO 80206-9023

VETERANS ADMINISTRATION WEB SITE: 

http://www.va.gov  and  http://www.va.gov/vbs/health/

DIALING TOLL FREE NUMBERS When you call a toll free number, dial it on DDD just like any other number.  The operator will intercede and say "The number you dialed is not toll free from a foreign country.  If you do not wish to continue hang up now."  If you stay on the line the number rings and you can then send the fax or make the call. 

CONCURRENT-RECEIPT: CURRENT STATUS Assuming that there are not sufficient funds to provide concurrent receipt for everyone immediately, the goal is to provide concurrent receipt first to those most severely disabled, starting with those rated at 100%.  If the joint resolution of Congress continues to provide some funding for 2003 (I assume that is FY03, starting 10/1/02), then the 100% folks would be first.  Remaining money would provide full or partial funding to those at 90%, etc., until the money for 2003 is expended.  (That is, if there is not sufficient money to give full concurrent receipt to all at 90%, then everyone that is 90% disabled would each get some percentage or some fixed amount of concurrent receipt. ) The goal of this plan is to provide enough funds in the out years to 2007 to have all those rated at 60% or higher disability getting full concurrent receipt by FY07.

Also, there is wording in the FY2002 Defense Authorization Act Conference 
Report, already passed by Congress, which states that should concurrent 

receipt not be authorized, the scope and amounts of "special compensation" to 

severely disabled retirees will be increased.  Beginning in the middle of 

FY02 (2/02), 60% disabled retirees will be eligible for special compensation. 

 In addition, from the current rates of $100 monthly for 70% disabled 

retirees; $200/mo for 80%; and $300 for 90 and 100% retirees, the amounts 

will be progressively increased so that by FY05, the monthly payments will be 

$50 for 60%, $125 for 70%; $150 for 80%;  $250 for 90%; and $325 for 100% 

disability.

HELP YOUR WIDOW WHILE SHE’S STILL YOUR WIFE If you died today, would your wife know what to do and would she be in a position to immediately take advantage of her benefits? Following are actions that should be initiated while you are still alive:
1.      Obtain NSO copies of your marriage contract and her birth certificate if a Filipino.

2.      Obtain a Passport from the country she is a citizen of.

3.      Obtain a 10-year multiple entry Tourist visa if she is an alien citizen.

4.      Obtain at least three copies of your DD-214 certified by the military if a veteran.

5.      Obtain an ITIN number if she does not already have a SSN.

6.       Obtain certified copies of all terminations of previous marriages either by divorce or death.

7.      Convert all bank accounts to joint that you would want her to have access to.

8.      Obtain a credit card and checking account in her name only to establish credit.

9.      Make a will of some type. Prepare instructions as to how you would like your remains disposed of.

10.    Register with the U.S. Embassy if overseas.

11.    In addition wives of American citizens should be coached that after the death of her American spouse she may petition herself, under the widows act, to go to the US. 

Below are some of the questions your surviving spouse will be asked to answer upon your death:

1.      Did your spouse previously apply to the VA for any benefits? If so, what is the VA file number and where is the file located?

2.      Where was your spouse born?

3.      What are the exact dates and places your spouse entered active Federal Service, and service number(s) other than social security number assigned?

4.      What are the exact dates and places your spouse was separated from or retired from active Federal Service?

5.      Grade, rank, or rating, organization, and branch of service for answers to 4 above.

6.      Did veteran serve under a name other than his present name? If so, what was that name?

7.      What are the dates, places and names of persons to whom your spouse was previously married and any children beget by those marriages?

8.      What are the dates, places and reasons that the previous marriages were terminated? Do you have all the divorce decrees for your spouse and yourself? Where?

9.      What is your spouse's father's name and mother's maiden name?

10.     Where is the will?

11.     Did your spouse have insurance? What are the policy numbers, and the names and addresses of the companies?

12.     Did your spouse have RSFPP/SBP?

13.     Where is your spouse's latest leave and earnings or retired pay statement.

14.     Did your spouse have a safe deposit box? Where?

15.     Did your spouse have stocks or money in a savings or banking organization? Where? What is (are) the account number(s)? Is (are) it (they) individual or joint account(s)?

16.     Do you have the original or certified copy of your marriage certificate? Do you have the original or notarized copy of your family register? Where?

17.     Do you have the original or certified copies of birth certificates for your spouse, yourself and all your children? Where?

18.     Do you have original or certified copies of all DD Forms 214 for your spouse? Where?

19.     Do you have original or certified copies of adoption certificates and original naturalization certificate(s)? Where?

20.     Are there any relatives in the U.S. that should be notified of your spouse's death? What are the names, relationship, mailing address, telephone number and e-mail address?

     Don't just read this! Start working on it today! If you have any questions on how to proceed contact your local RAO or legal office.

[SOURCE: Director RAO Baguio City]

DEATH OF AN AMERICAN  When reporting the death of an American here in the Philippines we must submit the following documents to the American embassy.

-Original passport and naturalization certificate of deceased

-Original death certificate or a certified true copy. No Xerox copies accepted.

-If married, certified true copy of the marriage contract. 

-Xerox copy of passport or some sort of picture ID of next of kin reporting the death.

-Completed “report of death of an American citizen abroad” and completed “Consular report of death questionnaire” forms.

RAO Subic Bay or your nearest RAO should have these forms to fill out for the death report. If we do not have the forms we can obtain them for you. The person reporting the death must produce all items above accept the forms to fill out. 

For further death reporting to places i.e. DFAS CL, NFCU, your bank of choice in the USA and in many cases OPM; and in the case of a veteran or retiree for purposes of issuing flags we will need the following documents:

-DD-214

-Retiree’s DFAS CL pay statement.. this will tell us if he elected SBP for his spouse.

latest NFCU statement, or bank statement.. these documents help to show if the deceased had funds in the account at the time of death and often working with the embassy they can obtain sufficient funds for the funeral, if no spouse or if spouse is not joint owner.

-Retiee’s ID card.

-If deceased is a dependent and is a US citizen we must submit the passport and naturalization certificate with the death report and return the ID card to NRPC.

RAO SUBIC BAY  Some things need to be reiterated or brought up. Remember that we still have only one phone line with no hope of getting another line anytime in the near foreseeable future. I have ordered a satellite phone from a business in San Fernando, Pampanga and if it works as advertised then we can use it for the fax and computer and free the outer office phone line.

Our van service is just about on it’s last leg. It is costing us more than is practical for maintenance and soon it will no longer be used for out of town runs. When that happens I will work out a deal with a local service for our members, as I have done in the past, so as not to inconvenience our members too much. Sorry , but we just do not have the operating funds to buy a new van and I am fed up with used vans.

As you may know our mail arrives on mail days at 0900-0930. This is possible because our driver has a separate service to pick up the mail and he departs very early on mail days for Manila. You may continue to ride the mail van on mail run days. However, you must come to the RAO to sign up. REMEMBER! This is strictly for members ONLY and you must be prepared to depart very early. The girls in RAO will give you details on where to catch the mail run.

We have lost Gene Gann in the ID card section however, we are still on track with ID applications. Jimmy Tyler has taken over that function of RAO operations. 

I need a volunteer to fill the vacancy left by Jimmy Tyler in the disbursing section. This job is a “back up” for the ID card section and receiving O-J-T to assist the ID card section for periods when Jimmy may take some time off or should he, pray he does not, take ill and be hospitalized. So you must have a working knowledge of computers. Keep in mind that this volunteer job is a six hour a day, five days a week job. If you are not prepared to work those hours don’t volunteer. This job entails working with our members social security numbers and I ask only retirees for this job. Volunteers see me to apply.

ARE YOU A VETERAN LOOKING FOR A JOB The Transportation Security Administration (TSA), has begun accepting applications for

Transportation Security Screeners and Supervisory Transportation Security Screeners at six U.S. airports:

 Ted Stevens Anchorage International Airport (ANC)

 Baltimore Washington International (BWI)

 Gerald R. Ford International Airport (GRR)

 Louisville International Airport (SDF)

 Mobile Regional Airport (MOB)

 Spokane International Airport (GEG)

 These positions play a critical role in the federal government's

 implementation of more stringent security guidelines. To read full job

 descriptions, answers to frequently asked questions and to link to the

 application, please visit www.tsa.dot.gov
 We will be announcing additional job openings for these positions at other

 airports shortly; please continue to visit www.tsa.dot.gov for the latest

 information on future announcements.
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